TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
August 21, 2017

The Town Council met August 21, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:  Mayor Hight
Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton
Glenn Littleton
Marilyn Collins
Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Chief Barnett gave the invocation.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the minutes from August 7, 2017 as
presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Chapman, Benson and
Crumpton.

New Business

Mayor Hight stated he needed a motion to pass a Resolution for the Alabama Community
Development Block Grant.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Resolution for the Alabama Community
Development Block Grant. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins,
Chapman, Benson and Crumpton.

Mayor Hight recognized Van Forrester with the Chilton County IDB.

Van Forrester with the Chilton County IDB explained to the Council that the IDB wanted
to hire a full time person for Chilton County and they are asking for each Municipality to
pay a portion of the salary and it would be based on the Municipalities population.
Thorsby part would be $5837.11. Once it’s passed it would be an ongoing thing,

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Chilton County IDB salary for
$5837.11. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Chapman, Benson and
Crumpton.




Report from Department Heads
Rodney Barnett gave the Council a copy of his activity report for July.

Mayor Hight reported about Alabama Ave. and Franklin St. intersection. He stated
someone is going to get killed at this intersection if we don’t do something. He stated
they need to get some type of rumble sticks for this intersection.

Mayor Hight stated they would get some prices and bring it back to the next Council
meeting.

Zac Hamm with the Fire Department reported they had a guy Coby Ramsey that had
completed the 30 day ride along and wanted to hire him as a part time shift fireman and
call out. Zac stated he would start out at a step 2 at $12.88.

Council Member Littleton moved to hire Coby Ramsey as a part time shift fireman and
call out. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Chapman, Benson and
Crumpton.

Mayor Hight stated Terry Jackson had a meeting with Collin Chapel Fire department and
would not be present.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith reminded the Council the next Council meeting need to be
changed from September 4 to the 5™ due to a Holiday on the 4,

Council Member Collins moved to approve the Council Meeting for September 5" at
6:00 P.M. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Chapman, Benson and
Crumpton.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith reminded the Council after the meeting on Sept 5t there
would be a work session on the budget.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith reminded the Council of the FFA Banquet at Jeff State on
August 24 at 6:30pm and it would be $20 a plate.

Mayor Hight reported that the engineers with the paving company for Jones St. stated the
paving was fine and everything would stay the same.




Council Member Chapman moved to approve the bills, transfer funds. Council Member
Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas:
Council Member Littleton, Benson, Chapman, Collins, and Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Benson
moved to adjourn. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Collins,
Chapman, and Crumpton.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk



